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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	November 12, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	
	28 members

1 CMPD officer

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out, and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 10/08/2012 to 11/12/2012.
	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	08-OCT-2012
	4500 LONGWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Back door was open and t.v. was by door when home owner came to check on the residence when notified by the alarm company

	19-OCT-2012
	200 SENECA PL
	Auto Theft
	Vehicle was stolen sometime over night which was parked on the street in front of the residence

	24-OCT-2012
	5200 LONDONDERRY RD
	Larceny-Other
	The Madison Park HOA Street Sign Topper was discovered missing from the top of it's CDOT street sign Wedgewood/Tyvola

	26-OCT-2012
	900 WOODLAWN RD
	Larceny-Other
	Suspect stole the victim's jigsaw and saws all from the residence. The suspect was temporarily staying in the victim's residence while the victim was out of town- dating relationship

	27-OCT-2012
	5000 MURRAYHILL RD
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown time frame – suspect entered an unlocked bedroom window and took t.v., jewelry, and pocketbook.  Victim believes it was he ex-boyfriend

	28-OCT-2012
	5900 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Larceny-Other
	Victim needed a report for paying for a roofing service up front but no service was ever performed

	29-OCT-2012
	5000 FURMAN PL
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Domestic incident between ex-boyfriend and girlfriend

	29-OCT-2012
	5000 FURMAN PL
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Domestic incident between ex-boyfriend and girlfriend

	02-NOV-2012
	700 BROCKBANK RD
	Larceny-Other
	Between 1530hrs and 2045hrs an unknown suspect stole the victim's power washer from the victim's carport

	03-NOV-2012
	500 INWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Between 1530 and 2200 hrs, suspect entered trough back door and took only flat screen t.v. – there were several other items of value in plain view but not taken

	10-NOV-2012
	1400 MONTFORD DR
	Sudden Death
	Elderly male found deceased at his home


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
With the above reported incidents in mind, and with the holidays approaching Officer Schwartz reminded the group to keep these safety precautions in mind during this holiday season and during the year.

· Times are tough and people do come to your door and offer to provide a service for a price.  If you want these individuals or companies to provide the requested service put it in writing.  This way you can at least take them to court in an attempt to get your money back if they fail to perform the requested service.

· Holiday tips for decorations on your house or lawn:

· Make sure lights do not blind your view to your driveway, walkway or door.

· Ensure that your exterior lights are working around your house 
· If you use an indoor plug and extension cord to light or power outside decorations or blowups DO NOT leave a window or door unlocked when you leave the residence.  This is an open invitation to thieves to come into your home

· If you receive shipments or packages to you house make arrangements with a neighbor to come and pick up, or ask the delivery service to leave at a back door and not the front door.

· When Shopping:

· Always be aware of your surroundings.  Is there security?  If anything looks suspicious call 911.

· Do not leave packages inside the car.   Lock them in the trunk.  Also, if you do not want to carry your purse lock it in the trunk.  Do not leave it inside the car.   

· If you order items online be careful giving out your credit card information and always check your credit card or bank account for unauthorized purchases.

· Trash – Breakdown boxes of gifts or items purchased.  This is a flag for thieves looking for items they want to steal.

Again, call 911 if you see anything suspicious.  CMPD is getting a lot of good information from the public as a result of people being aware and reporting things that are suspicious.

Residents brought up the following issues to the attention of Officer Schwartz:

· Vehicles being in the Madison Central Park parking lot after dark.

· A U-Haul-It Truck parked next to Wedgewood Church Activity Center for the past several days.  Follow up – Wedgewood Church pastor has indicated the vehicle has nothing to do with Wedgewood Church.  It possibly belongs to the Pride Band using the church space. 
· Vehicles not stopping at the all stop intersection of Whiteoak and Murrayhill.
· General speeding on neighborhood streets.

· Parking on the street between Murrayhill and Seneca on Wedgewood even though the street is marked with double yellow line.  Street parking is legal and encouraged by CDOT as a form of traffic calming.  CMPD was not sure if the street being marked would prevent on street parking but was going to check.  Most of Madison Park streets are not marked with a center line. 

At last month’s meeting questions were asked about the Reverse 911 (Geo notification Program).  In the past this program has been limited to include only those individuals who have a landline.  If anyone who has a cell phone wants to be included they should contact the Crime Prevention Unit who handles this program.  Contact is Officer Craig Allen, at 704-336-2310 or email at crimepreventionunit@cmpd.org.  Provide your name, address and cell phone number, and request to be added to the system. 
Pinewood Partners Meeting, President Doss has attended two meetings already this year for Pinewood Partners

President Doss attended the first partnership meeting of the school year for Pinewood Elementary.  Principal Sexton discussed the improving Student Achievement Data EOG Scores.  Reading is at 61.6, Math 86.9, Science 67.6, and School Composite 73.5.  She told the group for the first time they had to add an extra 4th grade class.  The older grade students are now staying at Pinewood.  PTA participation is now above 100.  Overall the data is showing remarkable improvements.  The school is doing neighborhood block parties in the communities where the children live to reach out to the parents.  This has been successful so far in building parent participation in the student’s education.  The school has a Pinewood Wish list on our Madison Park HOA website.  Look under pages for the list. 
Pinewood will be receiving a 10K grant from the Panthers.  This was after applying for a NFL grant and winning.  This will be used in the physical education area.  Items that will be purchased include heart rate monitors.  The school is focusing more and more on a healthy lifestyle including eating.

Message from Todd Sherrill CMS regarding Issues with Smith Family Center

10/25/2012 3:55:28 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time

From: todd.sherrill@cms.k12.nc.us
The following message was sent to Holly Harper and President Doss: 

“Hands on Charlotte” has scheduled a campus beautification day on November 13th.

I am working with the custodial staff to patrol the campus for trash regularly.

Both soccer clubs pick up their trash and any trash on and around the fields.

I met with one of the soccer clubs about 2 weeks ago. They have submitted plans for the tall nets and new field fencing.  I am awaiting their final proposal

Would you be willing to take some pictures of the trashy areas and email these to me?  This will help us identify the areas that need to be addressed.

Thank you,
Todd Sherrill
Senior Portfolio Manager
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools
Mobile: 704-506-5738
Email:  todd.sherrill@cms.k12.nc.us
A 2nd message came in about the Soccer Goals later that day
10/25/2012 3:55:44 P.M.
From: todd.sherrill@cms.k12.nc.us

Hey Holly,

Yes, I have discussed the option of locking the goals together with the soccer club.  They are in the process of getting wheels for these and will begin doing this.

The HOA notes:

CMS continues to be responsive to this situation and the  concerns of the neighbors along the property. 

Madison Central Park

President Doss, VP Means, & Treasurer Means worked on the overgrowth along the walking paths on Sunday afternoon 10/21/12.  The park had lots of users.  Just a reminder, please clean up after yourselves, when you use our park.  Don Means returned this past weekend to do more work on the walking paths. 

Madison Park Street Name topper Wedgewood / Tyvola South Side Missing

	
	   All Other Thefts (Larceny: Misc.)

	  Tracking Number
	   T12003150

	  Report Date
	  10/24/2012 09:01 AM

	  A police report was created
  after Dee McCandlish
  reported the sign missing
  from Tyvola/Wedgewood

  Signpost on 10/23/12.
	  A new sign was ordered from Signs Etc. 
  Should the missing / stolen sign show back up it 
  will be relocated to a new intersection. 


Sue Valentine-Plyler…correction and 2013 Elections for our Madison Park Board

Sue turns out to be mid term of her 2nd term.  Sue served as Treasurer in 2009 so she is in her 2nd half of her final term before the required break.  
The info reported was incorrect in the Oct. 2012 minutes.   

Our nominations are as follows for 2013 Madison Park Board are: 
President - Martin Doss   Martin stated that he could not find anyone else that would take the position of president. Several board members were asked by him.  They all declined.   He went on to state this absolutely would be his last year to serve in this role. 
Vice President - Jo Ann Means

Secretary - Don Means

Treasurer - Lisa Roberts of Farmbrook Drive will be a new treasurer. 
New Directors:
Cheryl Furr 

Valerie Delby

Valerie provided the board the following statement - Board Statement:

As a 4-year resident of Madison Park, I can say from an owner's perspective how exciting it is to live in such a vibrant community!  I have lived in Charlotte for just over 7 years (as a transplant from ATL) and resided in both Dilworth and Collins Park before moving to Madison Park and it has been my best move to date!   I've been interested in being a more active member of the HOA for quite some time but my work schedule, which has me traveling on a weekly basis, has been a roadblock.  However, I reached out to Marty Doss to ask if he thought I could still participate on the board and he said that could be best achieved through a director's role so I officially requested to participate at that level and am asking for your approval as well.
 
I was Secretary/Treasurer for a community in Alpharetta, GA about 12-13 years ago so I have a working knowledge of what it takes to have a successful HOA and would be happy to put that knowledge to work for Madison Park.  
Thank you for your consideration!
Valerie L. Delby

Russell Hodge 

Has lived in Madison Park for the past 22 years, is a native of Charlotte, and is a past president of another HOA.
The above newly elected directors will be joining the following directors in the middle of their current 2-year terms.   

Director:  Douglas A Welton                                        In Middle of First Term
Email: douglas_welton@earthlink.net
Director:  Richard Todd                                                In Middle of First Term
Email:  Rtodd1@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Margaret Sexton                                           In Middle of First Term
Email:  margaretsexton@carolina.rr.com
Director: Ken Davis                                                       In Middle of 2nd Term
Email: kdavis5@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Matt Magnasco                                      In  Middle of  3rd  Term but had a break in 2010.  So can serve one more term before a required break after this term ends in 2013. . 
Email:  nggofers@bellsouth.net
Director:  Dee McCandlish                                            In Middle of 2nd Term
Email:  cdmc@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Richard Akers                                               In Middle of 2nd  Term
Email: gsakers2@att.net
Director: Bernice Ledford                                             In Middle of 2nd Term
Email: bledford5400@yahoo.com
Director: Sue Valentine-Plyler                                      In Middle of 2nd Term
Email:  Sue.Valentine-Plyler@Prucarolinas.com
All of the middle of 2nd terms will have to come off board at the end of 2013, or serve as an officer.   The maximum number of terms for directors is 2 without a break of at least 1 year. 

We wish to thank Stacy Raynor & Jarrett Hunt for their service of one full first term.   Jarrett focused his time on schools and Stacy on Madison Central Park.   

Motion was made after a chance for members to provide feedback on the slate.  It was seconded for the above individuals to serve in the indicated positions for the 2013 term.  A voice vote was taken and passed unanomously.  President Doss thanked the new board members for stepping up to serve, and especially Valerie Delby for contacting us about serving on our board. 
Queens Sports Complex Tennis Court Meeting 10/22/12

Several of our residents attended the Parks and Recreation Tennis Court Meeting. 

Buffer turns out to be at the same amount, or a little greater than what history reflected in our minutes.   Tennis courts will be built in 2 phases...1st phase cost 2 million ...2nd phase 2 million with a field house.  The design architect said he found initial buffer plans to share based on information brought up earlier by President Doss.  

 

There will be about 100 feet of current woods down to the neighbor’s property lines.   The creek is apparently at the back of most homes along Seneca Place that back up to the property.    At least that is what we were told.   There should be a good buffer (current woods) between homeowner’s property and the complex.  In some spots the buffer is even more than the 100 foot minimum. 
 

Some trees are going to be planted near the courts.   President Doss suggested they make them evergreens to block the possibilities of seeing the complex in the winter.   They agreed they could do this for the project.

 

Lights must be off by 11 PM 7 days a week.   Zero light pollution should reach residential properties.  

 

The tennis courts will go in the eliminated ball field area of the original plans.  Light poles will be 20 feet tall, verses the taller poles that would have been placed for a ball field.  

Queens will now enhance ball fields at Park Road Park instead of building ball fields at Marion Diehl.  

 

There will be a retaining type wall built on the rear side to level off the fields.  (Back in 2006, July at our Madison Park HOA meeting Queen’s staff told us they could plant ivy over that wall if desired).  

 

Residents will have summer access, and then shared access during other months.

 

The complex lease is 50 years, and not the 30 that was talked about during all the planning prior to ground breaking.  It appears this might have changed around 2008, but we are not certain.  Those in attendance at the public meeting recalled the 30 year term.  It is documented in our minutes to be 30 years from 2003 and 2004.

 

Contracts require the complex to be built out by 2015.  

 

There will be one more practice field, and some cross country type trails that will be part of the existing trails.

 

They hope to one day connect to the Little Sugar Creek Greenway if funding can be obtained.  

The Senior Center said they would like to have a traffic light.  The HOA learned of this about a week prior to the meeting.  President Doss had worked with CDOT, Queens, and Parks and Recreation years ago to try and get a traffic light.  CDOT had reported back in the beginning that the complex fails in the number of parking spaces to warrant a traffic light.  At one point it is documented in our history of minutes President Doss suggested matching the senior center drive up with Farmbrook Drive.  We collected lists with signatures of people in favor at the time in Madison Park.  (Back in 2006)  CDOT was not thrilled with that location either due to the proximity of the Wedgewood traffic light.  CDOT did say if funding could be found they would entertain the idea if the parties were in favor.  President Doss, and then VP John Olsakovsky, went down and met in the boardroom in the government center with CDOT.   The plan we pitched had already been pitched at the direction of then Parks and Recreation Director Wayne Weston to three different Park Advisory boards back in 2006. (Refer to minutes online from 2006 for several mentions) President Doss was schedule to do a presentation to the park commission that fall, but that was canceled and changed to a non agenda items when Director Wayne Weston suddenly retired.  At that point President Doss contacted Queens and President Davies had VP Bill Nichols come out to walk the grounds.   He walked the complex with President Doss and said the idea was interesting.   Nothing ever came of the idea. 
Currently the city bus drops seniors off on the wrong side of Tyvola, and they have to walk across the busy street to access the senior center.  This really is a dangerous thing to do.  Queens has added over 150 new spaces, and perhaps that will be enough to change CDOT’s mind.  Queens also has funding from a source to pay for a traffic light, according to Mr. Nichols.  He told the group at the meeting on 10/22/12 they would still like a traffic light.

It would be nice to still be able to get an option that would help residents who need to make a left hand turn heading West on Tyvola installed.   If the traffic light went at the current Senior Center entrance it would most likely eliminate our only partial left turn lane that is now shared with left turns into the senior drive.   If a traffic light went in down at the Queens Sports Complex it would not really help the seniors taking the bus to the center. They would still have to walk across traffic on Tyvola,  or get off at Wedgewood at the cross walk, or all the way down at the possible new traffic light at the Queens Sports Complex entrance.  Either way this is forcing a rather long walk for the seniors.   Currently there are no left turns allowed from Tyvola at the Wedgewood traffic light 24/7 when going west on Tyvola.  When going east on Tyvola, left turns are allowed onto Wedgewood only during non rush hours. It is never really safe to make a left turn anywhere on Tyvola, but currently the safest option is at Farmbrook where there is a turn lane, but no stoplight.  President Doss said he would be very leery being stopped by a traffic light on Tyvola down at the newer Queens Sports complex entrance in the middle of the night.  He said it seems like a car jacking waiting to happen to him.   We will update residents when we hear more about the plans.  CDOT and Queens apparently are having a meeting in the near future. 
Scoop the Poop 
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  Part of being a responsible dog owner is picking up your dog's poop. I know this sounds 

  disgusting and surely that poop is bio-degradable. Actually, it's not. Thanks to Storm Water 
  they have created the perfect explanation as to why it is so important to pick up after your 
  dog.

  Dog waste is raw sewage: Scoop it, bag it, and place it in the trash. 

  Mecklenburg County is home to more than 158,000 dogs.  They produce more than 52,000
  pounds of dog waste every day.

  Roundworms, E. coli, and Giardia are just a few of the many harmful microorganisms that  

  can be transmitted from pet waste to humans. Some can last in your yard for as long as four 
  years if not cleaned up. Children who play outside and adults who garden are at greatest 
  risk of infection. 

  Pet waste is one of the causes of bacterial contamination of streams in Mecklenburg 
  County.  

  The solution is safe and easy. 1) Scoop the poop, 2) put it in a plastic bag, 3) place it in 
  the trash, and 4) wash your hands.

  We want to reduce our waste stream to landfills whenever possible. Currently there is no 
  better alternative for disposing of pet waste.
  
  There is nothing "natural" about 158,000 dogs concentrated in an area the size of 
  Mecklenburg County. Native wildlife populations do not reach that density. 

  Burial, composting, waste digesters, and letting it lay in yards contaminates water and 
  jeopardizes human and pet heath. Flushing is impractical for most people. 

  At some point in the future, commercial composting technology may be sufficient to treat pet 
  waste, enabling curbside pickup along with yard waste. 

  Until then, landfilling is the best alternative for pet waste.

  For more information and other ways to keep your water safe, please visit the Storm Water  

  website
.

  News release - Scoop the Poop! 

  Print a Scoop the Poop poster and spread the word!

  Watch a news segment about this campaign on WBTV.


Wedgewood Church News

The first Sunday in December our Commemorative Sunday is for CharMeck workers.  We would like to invite Madison Park CharMeck workers to join us that Sunday for our 11 am worship.
 

http://liberalrev.com
http://liberallectionaryresources.com
http://wedgewoodchurch.com
 

Rev. Dr. Chris Ayers 704-604-0556
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Madison Park Homeowners Association Grant Approval News

Greetings!

On behalf of the City of Charlotte, Neighborhood & Business Services, we would like to congratulate the following neighborhoods who have received funding through our Neighborhood Matching Grants Program to complete projects in their communities:

	Neighborhoods
	Project Description
	  Amount

	Becton Park
	Fence Replacement
	$7,079 

	Citiside
	Neighborhood Fence
	$3,118 

	Enderly Park
	Neighborhood Campaign
	$2,460 

	Farmhurst
	After-School Program
	$17,661 

	FreeMoreWest
	5-K Run
	$7,785 

	Lakewood CDC
	Youth Programming
	$13,775 

	Madison Park
	Neighborhood ID Decal
	$3,452 

	Merry Oaks
	Community Garden
	$3,185 

	The Park at Oaklawn
	Anita Stroud Park Revitalization
	$16,996 

	Third Ward
	Neighborhood Branding
	$8,802 


Neighborhood Matching Grants Program

The Neighborhood Matching Grants Program has been helping Charlotte citizens improve their neighborhoods since 1993.  The program awards funds to eligible neighborhood-based organizations for projects that will make neighborhoods better places to live, work, play, and shop.  The program helps to strengthen neighborhood organizations, while encouraging increased neighborhood participation and partnerships with the city and others.

President Doss and Secretary Don Means will attend the grant signing on Thursday 15th, at Old City Hall.  VP Means will also attend the contract signing.  We will be seeking volunteers to help with the project in the near future. 
Madison Central Park Trunk or Treat
The Madison Central Park Trunk or Treat was a success once again this year. Thanks to Madison Park resident, Daneen Gimson for her efforts putting together this fun event.  If you missed it look for it again next fall.    Look for details on an Easter Egg hunt this coming Easter at Madison Central Park. 
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Treasury Report – Martin Doss

Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.
As of 11/12/12 we have $3,658.19 in our checking account.  Several people paid at tonight’s meeting. 

We had two first time attendees at tonight’s meeting. 
Membership:
We have 41 Pre Paid Households for 2013.  Thanks to each of you that have stepped up and paid your dues already.  

If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   
Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can find HOA applications and the pay pal link at: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Dues are only $20 per household and come with a free t-shirt while they last.  Write on your check, or put in the note section your size desired if paying online.  Small to double XL.   Payment of your dues helps us do more for our community, and greatly helps in making plans for the year.  President Doss has stated a great deal of his free time as President is taken up each year finding sponsors to pay for events like our NNO.  If people would pay their dues it would help us do more, and not be so stressful on the board members, or him.   If the majority of our residents would simply pay the $20 each year per household we could do so much more, and even have even better events for everyone to enjoy.  You get far more back in the form of Quality of Life Improvements, and all our property values being maintained than you ever pay in.  Look at paying dues as an investment in where you live, and please consider paying your 2013 dues today.  
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Web site traffic was very high for Oct. 2012

All pages 7468

Discussion Pages 2747

Newsletter 659….. You can add on the 450 plus copies we e-mail out each month.  

So far for November we are average above 200 visits a day. 

All Stop or Traffic Calming for Seneca Place and Wedgewood Drive.

CDOT reported to Matt Magnasco that they currently had no funding to do anything with the intersection at Seneca Place and Wedgewood Drive. He felt that the project could come back up when funding was available.  President Doss sent his dissatisfaction with that response to CDOT.  Chip Gallup with CDOT did come out and met with VP Jo Ann Means and President Doss last month.   Chip took the plans that were used on the petitions back to CDOT.  He reported that they could not find money to do anything as this time.  A request for all stops was then made.  CDOT is debating if all Stops could work without doing some changes to the intersection.  Chip Gallup indicated that he was speaking with Charlotte Storm Water to see if there would be a way to share expenses, as there is apparently additional work to be done on the storm drains at the intersection of Wedgewood and Seneca, according to information storm water services told President Doss a few months ago.  This was after he inquired how much longer the storm water work was going to last on Wedgewood. This information was sought at the request of neighbors.   The hope would be to install bump outs at each of the four corners where Wedgewood and Seneca cross which would narrow the intersection, slow down traffic, and allow for stop signs on each corner to be more easily seen. 

The goal is to provide a safe place for families on foot to cross over to Madison Central Park, and do something with that poorly designed intersection at Wedgewood / Seneca Place.  Maybe some temp improvements can take place in the near future.   President Doss suggested perhaps only doing the bump outs on two corners that would need the all stops, since that would take only ½ the funds.   President Doss feels we all pay high enough taxes, and it is unacceptable that CDOT would expect us to bring funds to the table.  VP Jo Ann Means will stay on top of this project and provide future updates as we get them. 
Madison Park HOA Holiday Social 12/10/12

The Gunter’s are busy planning the Holiday Social. Some of our residents have been ask to contribute in one-way or another.  Our Holiday Social will start at 7 PM and takes places of our December HOA meeting.  Bring your favorite side dish or dessert and come join us for the fun. Beverages, rolls, a couple of sides, and turkey and ham will be furnished by Madison Park HOA.    YWCA is our official Holiday Sponsor for this year Social.   You can print a 7 day pass to the YWCA from our web site.   The Pass is currently located on our home page.  Be sure to Thank the YWCA for their support. 
We will sponsor at least one family at Pinewood again on their angel tree instead of buying gifts for our Holiday Social.   If you want to help with other angels contact pinewood and let them know this week.  It would be a great project for a few neighbors, or a block to take on additional angels.  Pinewood has some families living in extended care hotels/motels.   They could also use transit passes for some of their families if anyone would like to help them out with this need. Fallon Scianna, M.A., School Counselor said she needs the names this week of residents that will take angels this Holiday.  She will release the angels and gift request next week to those requesting them. 

 
If you want to send a donation to the school...drop it off at the school or mail it to

Pinewood Elementary

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools

805 Seneca Place

Charlotte NC 28210

(980)343-5825-phone

(980)343-5852 -fax

www.cms.k12.nc.us
http://pages.cms.k12.nc.us/pinewood/
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For additional questions please contact either 
Trish Sexton, Principal at trish.sexton@cms.k12.nc.us 
Fallon Scianna, M.A., School Counselor at fallona.scianna@cms.k12.nc.us  Contact for Angel Sign Ups
Trash Can Madison Central Park

The resident, Oliver French that collected money door to door brought the 40 dollars to President Doss last month.   (See Oct. 2012 minutes).   President Doss reached out to CDOT, and Chip Gallup looked at this issue when he came out to talk about the intersection of Seneca Place and Wedgewood Drive, and talk about the traffic light for Tyvola.   CDOT has granted permission for us to place a can in the ROW.    Neighbors have agreed to help keep it emptied along Seneca Place.  Oliver French said he would be happy to help as he lives directly across the street from the park.   CDOT is checking with Waste Management to see if they can give us one of their sidewalk style cans for free.  If not we will look to buy a sturdy sidewalk style can from an on-line vender.   CMS will not be responsible to keep this can emptied.   Please make sure you clean up the park when you use our park.  Trash has been and continues to be an issue.  Bring a trash bag and clean up please. 
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

None

 
Adjournment:  8:20 PM 










